
April 27, 2016 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord, 

 

Thank you for the continued love and support that you have shown to me and both the believers and unbelievers 

on the continent of Africa by your past prayers and financial support. Many of you know that I have accepted a 

request to return to Nairobi, Kenya to provide leadership training at Lifeway Mission International Training 

Center in November 2016. I am once again requesting your prayers, financial support and partnership in this 

special mission of training leaders who are being used by God in some of the hardest, darkest, most oppressed 

places on earth.  This is our opportunity to be a part of a “Jesus Movement,” that otherwise would be beyond 

possibility for us. We can help train the people God has already selected to use to break satanic oppression. 

 

Joshua 14:12 

“Now give me this hill country that the Lord promised me that day. You yourself heard then that the Anakites 

were there and their cities were large and fortified, but the Lord helping me, I will drive them out just as he said.” 

Caleb’s heart was to see God’s inheritance and glory cover the land, including the most difficult, challenging 

regions. The hill country of Hebron was guarded by the giant Anakites, the same giants that had terrified the 

twelve spies. Caleb’s request is based on the promises and power of God. There are many of the least reached 

people groups and regions of the world still guarded by giants while we enjoy green pasture, quiet waters and 

peace; these regions are ruled by fear and conflict. 

Will we call out to God for the “hill country” for the hardest, darkest, most oppressed places on earth? 

Hebron later became a “city of refuge,” a safe place in Israel. God is able to transform the destiny of any person, 

place or people. –A devotion from: Listening to the Word /www.youversion.com 
  

Please join me in praising God for: 

 A clear and specific call to impact His church planting movement among unreached Muslims, many whom 

are part of “Radical Islam.” 

 So far providing ample funds to cover airline tickets already purchased for an excellent “early bird” price. 

 Providing very reasonably priced, safe accommodations and ministry opportunities with “The Church at 

The Fahari Hotel in Nairobi.”  

 

Please continue to pray for the following: 

 That the Lord would make clear to us, His will and our part in continuing this important mission. 

 Miraculous Holy Spirit filling, empowering and enablement for the Lord’s harvesters and His harvest.      

 The Lord’s provision and protection for the November 04—12, 2016 return trip to Nairobi. 

 The Lord multiply our efforts and bring radical transformation to “Radical Islam” through our partnership. 

 Our God would continue to “disarm the giants” and give us “this hill country.”  

 

If you are led of the Lord to pray, please let me know that you are doing so, as it always is a great encouragement 

to know who is praying for me. If you desire to give your financial support, checks may be sent and made payable 

to Crossway Christian Church, PO Box 363, Saco Maine, 04072; Attention Church Treasurer.  Please note on the 

memo line: Africa 2016 and Paul “Chico” Parker. 

 

I thank God and pray His constant blessing upon you all for your faithful and continued partnership, support and 

encouragement in ministry.     

 

Sincerely Yours, 

Paul “Chico” Parker 

180 Saco Avenue, Unit 21 

O.O.B., Me. 04064 

1-207-592-5911 


